Meeting notes :  FSC Foundation Board meeting 10/19/20
Note taker:  Nancy Ayres
Present:  All Board Members present for Zoom Meeting in addition to Rev. Christopher Roe and Melissa Hoezee.

Meeting called to order at 4:03 pm

1.  Motion made by Carol Townsend and seconded by Lisa Garvey to accept meeting minutes from September Board meeting as submitted.  Voted passed unanimously .
2. Financial report was sent by Randy Allaben earlier in the day.  No questions by board members on the reports .  Randy  did note that the October 12 balance for the Foundation was $4,002,250.  The balance today was “just under $4m.”
3. With regards to filling the 2 open positions one the Foundation Board, TJ Norris had sent Randy Allaben a list of names for the board to consider.  Two were identified as people to contact to see if they would be interested in serving.  Carol Townsend agreed to call one of them and Bob Chapla agreed to call the other.  Randy asked that those calls be done immediately and report the results of the phone calls back to him by Tuesday October 20 as we need to submit two names to the Governing Board.  Some discussion was held on what skills we might be looking for.  Legal expertise was identified as a favorable skill set so if either of the two individuals are not interested we will look for candidates off the list with a legal background.
4. Randy Allaben will prepare the Annual Foundation  Board Report and submit to Melissa Hoezee ASAP.  The Annual Meeting for the church will be held on Sunday November 22.
5. OLD BUSINESS:  Carol Townsend gave a report on the SRI Workshop held via Zoom on Wednesday October 14.  The workshop was “Aligning Values with Investments” and there  were 11 participants including the presenter ( 8 no shows).  Although disappointed by the low turnout Carol did report that the information shared was very valuable.  The session was video taped and Carol suggested that the video link be sent to all LLS members.  The board agreed so Carol will coordinate.
Carol Townsend also thanked everyone who helped make calls to members who had included FSC in their estate plans but had not responded to the letter that was sent to them.  Some good conversations were had with members that we connected with via phone and board members felt it was a very worthwhile exercise.  Bob Chapla noted that people seemed happy just to hear from someone from FSC.  Charley Gallmeyer agreed to write to one identified congregant to keep FSC connected with her.  Carol also asked for help in making calls to Liberal Legacy  Society members who have not renewed their membership.  BobChapla, Nancy Ayres, TJ Norris, Jim Anderson  and Bill Brunner agreed to review the list and identify members they would contact.  Carol will send the list out.

6.  NEW BUSINESS:  Lisa Garvey brought up the upcoming elections on November 3.  She has information on how to volunteer if anyone is interested.   

Bob Chapla made motion to adjourn the meeting at 4:41 pm.

